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           “All Dressed Up and Nowhere to Grow!” 
 

PRE-REGISTER by Aug. 16th - Return completed form to City Hall, 595 Main Street, Aumsville, OR  97325  

LINE UP between 8:00–9:00 AM, Bethel Baptist Church Parking Lot, 6th & Cleveland Street 

JUDGING begins promptly at 9:30 AM.  If you are not registered and lined up by 9:30 AM, you WILL NOT BE judged.  
The parade begins promptly at 11:00 AM.   

Participation Ribbons to all entries 

Prizes and Trophies to:  

Grand Theme Winner and Best Youth Entry 
 

PARADE RULES 

• CANDY: If you throw candy to the crowd, please throw it at the feet of the crowd and not over their heads. 

• No entries, which are offensive or discriminatory to any race, religion, and ethnic or minority group, will be allowed. 

• Any special distribution of material by entrants MUST have prior approval of the city administrator. 

• All motorized entries must have liability insurance coverage in force, be properly licensed vehicles and be driven by a 
licensed driver. 

• Judges will look for decorations, cleanliness and neatness of the entrants, their accessories as it applies to the theme. 
They will also look for the effort displayed in preparation of costumes and accessories.  

CORN FESTIVAL PARADE REGISTRATION 
PLEASE PRINT 

 

NAME OF ENTRY               
 

ANNOUNCER DESCRIPTION (what you want the announcer to read out loud as you pass by MUST be 
completed) PRINT CLEARLY            
               

               
 

PERSON IN CHARGE:              

ADDRESS:               
                

PHONE:        Email:         

IN CASE OF EMERGENCY, CONTACT: 

NAME:                                               PHONE:        

I/We confirm that we have insurance coverage which covers our participation in the Corn Festival parade.  I/We assume all risk and hazards 
incidental to such participation and do hereby waive, release and hold harmless the City of Aumsville and Corn Festival Committee for any 
claim arising out of any injury to my child, or my person, or group during the duration of the Aumsville Corn Festival Parade.  I have read the 
rules and regulations on the reverse side or a copy at city hall.  

 

Signed:        Date:         

2021 AUMSVILLE 
CORN FESTIVAL 

PARADE 
Saturday, August 21st 

11:00 AM 
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Newsletter Coordinator: Elaina Turpin 
Editor: Ron Harding 
 
Advertising in the newsletter does not reflect any direct or implied endorsement by the City 
of Aumsville.  
 
The City of Aumsville does not, and shall not, discriminate on the basis of race, color, 
religion (creed), gender, gender expression, age, national origin (ancestry), disability, 
marital status, sexual orientation, or military status, in any of its activities or operations. 
The city is an equal opportunity employer. 

CORN FEST GARAGE SALE 

Get your Corn Fest Garage Sale on the map!   
 
If you’re planning on holding a garage sale on August 
21st , your location is inside Aumsville city limits, and 
you would like to be including in our garage sale map 
and listings—fill out the below form. Deadline for in-
clusion is July 16th. For questions about the map and 
listings, call City Hall at 503-749-2030. This is not 
mandatory, it’s an added opportunity to publicize your 
garage sale. Garage sales do not require permits in the 
City of Aumsville. Contact information will not be pub-
lished, it may be used by city staff to clarify your list-
ing.  

Address  

Hours  

Name  

Phone/Email  

CASCADE SCHOOL DISTRICT  

The Cascade School District wrapped up the school year 
on June 22. 
 
“It’s been an unprecedented school year,” said Superin-
tendent Darin Drill. “From wildfires to ice storms, not to 
mention the pandemic, everyone deserves a break. I hope 
staff and families have a relaxing summer.” 
 
The district celebrated the Class of 2021 with three grad-
uation ceremonies on June 9. In this graduating class, 
172 students received diplomas, and 16 students graduat-
ed with honors diplomas. 
 
“The class of 2021 has endured a lot,” added Drill. “But 
they are a resilient group of students, and I know they 
will go into the world and represent Cascade. I am glad 
we could celebrate them with an in-person graduation.” 
 
The district also had promotions for fifth-grade students 
moving to junior high and eighth-graders moving up to 
high school. 
 
As things transition into summer, the Cascade School 
District is planning summer programming for students in 
August. The district received $900,000 in federal fund-
ing from the federal government’s American Rescue Plan 
Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief 
(ARP ESSER). This money must be used for credit recov-
ery and enriching summer activities. The funds also have 
to be used by Sept. 30, 2021. 
 
Each school in the district has planned its own summer 
programming. There are opportunities and activities for 
students from kindergarten through 12th grade. 
 
“We are excited to be able to offer this engaging summer 
enrichment to our students,” Drill explained. “We know 
students missed out on a lot of activities this school year. 
The summer programming will create learning opportu-
nities, but also hands-on fun for kids of all ages.” 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR CORN FEST  

We need:  

• Corn shuckers, baggers, cookers, butterers, and serv-

ers,  

• Parade announcer and helpers, 

• Garbage patrollers, & 

• Game helpers. 

 

You can sign up online or pick up the form at City Hall. 

Many hands make light work. Sign up for a couple hours 

and lets make this event a success.  

https://www.aumsville.us/events/webform/corn-festival

-volunteer-interest-form 
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Friends –  
In mid-April legislators were 
informed that we would have 
the ability to direct ARPA 
money to our house or senate 
districts.  They were deemed 
“Local Community Invest-
ments.”  Representatives re-
ceived $2 M and Senators $4 
M.  
For HD 19 investments were 

directed to the City of Aumsville in the amount of 
$300,000 for a tower well project within in their master 
park plan.  It will help fund the overall $2.5 M project.   
The City of Turner investment is also at $300,000 and is 
earmarked for a complete renovation and code compli-
ance of the Burkland Pool bathhouse.  A full listing of Lo-
cal Community Investments for HD 19 can be found on 
my legislative website at:   https://
www.oregonlegislature.gov/moore-green, under News 
and Information.  By and large, funding was directed to-
wards capital projects, grant programs, support services 
and technical assistance.   

The 2021 session came to an end in June.  We 
navigated a unique situation and the true intent of citizen 
involvement as it relates to the development of public pol-
icy was curtailed with the closure of the Capitol.  The Peo-
ple were truly missed.  A couple of important highlights 
include important wildfire relief and COVID recovery leg-
islation.   We were unsuccessful in fully funding k-12 edu-
cation, it was a true disappointment as the state is awash 
in resources. Strides were made in expansion of access to 
health care as well as behavioral and mental health sup-
ports.  For further information please visit my legislative 
website and look at the “End of Session” recap. 
              Oregon business owners are facing a shortage of 
employees as businesses begin to reopen.  Currently the 
Oregon Department of Employment is in the process of 
reinstating unemployment Insurance benefit require-
ments.  The requirements were suspended in 2020 in re-
sponse to the pandemic.  More information regarding the 
reinstatement of requirements may be found on the Ore-
gon Employment department “Return to work “ at 
www.unemployment.oregon.gov/returntowork 
            As you read this letter, I hope that our state is fully 
opened for business, education, and recreation opportuni-
ties that we have all desperately missed.  I look forward to 
connecting with you in-person via townhalls this summer 
and into the fall. 

In the interim if we can be of help to you as you 
navigate your state government please call or email.  My 
door is always open and my staff, Pam McClain, Le-
na Prine, and I welcome your participation. As your state 
representative, I am here to listen, respond, and lead.   

Raquel Moore-Green    
Phone:  503.986.1419 | Email:  

rep.raquelmooregreen@oregonlegislature.gov 

STATE REPRESENTATIVE’S REPORT  STATE SENATOR’S MESSAGE  

Dear Neighbors, 
 
As the legislative session starts 
to wrap up, the Senate is final-
izing key policy bills as well as 
passing department budgets to 
make sure our State stays up 
and running. In the last week, 
we passed several important 
bills including HB 2474 which 

expands family leave to help workers and families, HB 
2261 which prevents online vape sales to protect youth 
from accessing nicotine products and HB 5514 which 
was Oregon’s K-12 Education Budget.  
 
The $9.3 billion allocation is the largest investment the 
Oregon Legislature has ever made to the State School 
Fund and is approximately 3% above the current service 
level. This has been a year of real hardship for many 
families.  Most students learn best through in-person 
classroom instruction, and I remain hopeful about the 
status of our public health this fall.  
 
On another topic, rent assistance remains available to 
help eligible low-income households with their past due, 
current and future rent and utilities. More at oregonren-
talassistance.org.  
 
As you know, Oregon is just days away from reaching 
the goal of 70% vaccination rates that will allow our 
state to re-open fully.  Thanks to Salem Health, Santiam 
Health, the Oregon National Guard and the Marion 
County Health Department for all their hard work get-
ting here!  If you would like more info on vaccines, 
please visit covidvaccine.oregon.gov.   
 
Finally, please feel free to contact me at 
Sen.DebPatterson@OregonLegislature.gov or by calling 
503-986-1710. 
 
Deb Patterson, Senator, District 10  

STATE ELECTED OFFICIALS 

https://www.oregonlegislature.gov/moore-green
https://www.oregonlegislature.gov/moore-green
mailto:rep.raquelmooregreen@oregonlegislature.gov
mailto:Sen.DebPatterson@OregonLegislature.gov
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AUMSVILLE HISTORICAL SOCIETY  

IN YOUR COMMUNITY 

AUMSVILLE RURAL FIRE  
PROTECTION DISTRICT 

Good Day, Neighbor!  

The Fire District 

graduated 3 volun-

teers and 2 cadets 

from the South Mari-

on County Fire Acad-

emy in June.  We wel-

come these capable 

people to our ranks in service to the community!  

The June rains this year will no doubt cause significant 

growth to vegetation that is usually slowing in growth 

by this time of year.  While this presents a problem for 

vegetation fires, the positive side is the soaking manner 

in which the precipitation is arriving will reduce chanc-

es of fires in bark dust and mulch for several weeks to 

come.  Check your house and outbuildings for “ladder 

fuels” or vegetation that is close to walls and founda-

tions which allow ground fires to spread to buildings.   

In case you didn’t know, we started a great partnership 

with the American Red Cross. Our Blood Drives would 

not be successful without our giving community mem-

bers, so we thank you for joining us! Our next blood 

drive is July 21st. We hope to see you there!  

As always, the Fire District is seeking capable volun-

teers to fill several roles.  If you have the desire to serve 

your community, you can do so through the District as a 

Firefighter, Tender Operator, or Support Team mem-

ber.  Each of these roles provides unique and exciting 

opportunities for you!  Drop into the district headquar-

ters for an application!   

Stay Safe my friends.   

Recently Aumsville His-
torical Society had an 
inquiry about Crawford 
School,  so the file in 
the museum library was 
examined.  Crawford 
School was established 
in 1904.  This is late 
when compared with 
Aumsville and West 
Stayton, both of which 
were organized in 1861.  
Crawford School was 
located southwest of 
Aumsville on what is 
now the south east cor-
ner of the Cascade High 
and Junior High School 
campus at Marion Road 
and 70th.  Crawford 
School consisted of a 
single classroom with an attached entryway roof on 
the north side and a shed-like extension on the south.  
The shed housed a hand pump above a water well 
and was the base of the belfry.  It is assumed that 
there was a wood-fired stove in the classroom.  The 
teacher taught first-through-eighth grade.  In 1945 
there were about nineteen students.  In 1946 there 
were four graduates, all girls.  The teacher at that 
time was Mrs. Rice.  Although there is an old photo 
which shows a bicycle leaning against the building, 
most students probably walked to school.  When con-
solidation took place, the students were sent to one 
of the nearby elementary schools.  The old school was 
demolished about 1957. 

 

On May 7th, a group of student volunteers and their advi-
sor from Cascade Junior High came to Aumsville Ceme-
tery to clean prior to Memorial Day.  The damage done 
by the ice in February had been taken care of by work-
men, but cemeteries always need weeding and touching 
up.  AHS President Ted Shepard told the students about 
the history of the cemetery.  Their assistance in main-
taining the cemetery is greatly appreciated. 
 
The AHS Museum opened to the public on June 5th.  
Except for July 3rd, it will be open on Saturdays, 
from 11 AM - 2 PM until November.  For other in-
formation about AHS, please contact Ted Shepard 
at 503-749-2744. 
 
The AHS Museum is located at 599 Main St., directly in 
front of City Hall.  

2021 Corn Festival Breakfast Pre-order 

  Pickup time:   

Name:     

      

Phone:     

  # of meals___X $8.00 =   

No 5 year & under meals to go 

All Pre-orders must be received and paid for by August 18th 
Aumsville Rural Fire – 490 Church Street 
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The following may not be complete minutes from these meetings. You can find the full approved minutes on our website at 

www.aumsville.us/city-council. 

AUMSVILLE CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 

AUMSVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
Minutes – May 10, 2021 

 
  
Mayor Derek Clevenger called the 
meeting to order at 7:03 PM via Zoom 
Conferencing. Councilors present 
were Nico Casarez, Angelica Ceja 
(arrived at 7:06 PM), Doug Eccle-
stone, Scott Lee, Della Seney, Walter 
Wick, and Mayor Derek Clevenger. 
Council absent: none. City Adminis-
trator Ron Harding (CA Harding) and 
Office Assistant Elaina Turpin (OA 
Turpin) were also present via Zoom. 
The meeting was video recorded to be 
released later. 
 
VISITORS AND PUBLIC COMMENT: 
There were four online attendees and 
no public comment. Login infor-
mation was provided for members of 
the community to make public com-
ment at this time and listen to the dis-
cussion.  
 
NEW BUSINESS: Council unani-
mously approved Resolution No. 07-
21 A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING 
AND SUPPORTING THE CITY OF 
AUMSVILLE APPLICATION FOR A 
TRANSPORTATION AND GROWTH 
MANAGEMENT PLANNING 
GRANT. CA Harding stated that this 
grant will cover updating our Trans-
portation Systems Plan and integrat-
ing land use actions into transporta-
tion. Harding discussed Interchange 
Development Zone issues which up-
dating our plan could help address.  
 
Council reviewed and unanimously 
approved the Community Directional 
Sign Project. CA Harding explained 
that the sign project had been an item 
of discussion at the council planning 
sessions which was tabled when the 
ice storm forced the cancelation of the 
meeting. The city recently had a re-
quest from a local business regarding 
this type of signage. Council reviewed 
conceptual drawings. Mayor Cleveng-
er wanted to see if this project could 
be produced in partnership with Cas-
cade High School shop class. CA Har-
ding replied that he had been in dis-

cussions with the teacher as to the 
capacity of the school to produce it. 
Council’s preference is that the school 
district is involved in the project.  
 
Council reviewed and unanimously 
approved the Memorandum of Un-
derstanding (MOU) with the 
Aumsville Exchange Club. CA Har-
ding explained that the Aumsville Ex-
change Club would be assisting with 
the Saturday Market and Corn Festi-
val. The MOU is a formal agreement 
with the Exchange Club to volunteer 
200 service hours and the city will 
pay $2,500 for their services.  
 
City Administrator Report: COVID-19 
cases in Aumsville increased 18 since 
last reporting.  
 
CA Harding reported the following: 
• The city is moving forward with 

Corn Festival planning.  
• We are working with our State 

and Federal representatives on 
our water and sewer system 
needs.  

• The Dog Park is on schedule and 
fencing will be in soon.  

• The Community Center Kitchen 
Remodel: materials are ordered, 
and we are in the process of get-
ting the space ready.  

• The wheelchair swing space has 
been prepped.  

• The emergency declaration from 
the winter storm was signed by 
the President. We can work on 
recovering some of the costs from 
the damage.  

 
MAYOR/COUNCIL REPORTS AND 
INITIATIVES: Mayor Clevenger re-
ported that he and CA Harding met 
with Senator Merkley’s office regard-
ing our water/wastewater projects. 
Clevenger testified in front of the state 
legislature regarding our position 
with our wastewater system. Cleveng-
er spoke with Representative Moore-
Green regarding our projects, and 
emailed Senator Patterson’s office al-
so. They are invited to attend the Sat-
urday Market.  
 

The meeting adjourned without prej-
udice at 7:33 PM  
 
 

Minutes – May 24, 2021 
  
Council President Angelica Ceja called 
the meeting to order at 7:00 PM via 
Zoom Conferencing. Council present 
were Councilors Nico Casarez, Angeli-
ca Ceja, Doug Ecclestone, Scott Lee, 
Della Seney, and Walter Wick. Coun-
cil absent: Mayor Derek Clevenger. 
City Administrator (CA) Ron Harding 
and City Clerk (CC) Colleen Rogers 
were also present via Zoom. The 
meeting was video recorded to be re-
leased later. 
 
VISITORS AND PUBLIC COMMENT: 
There was one online attendee and 
there was no public comment. Login 
information was provided for mem-
bers of the community to make public 
comment at this time and listen to the 
discussion.  
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Council reviewed the G3 Restaurant 
OLCC Liquor License application. CA 
Harding explained the new owners of 
the Pizza Peddler building are apply-
ing for a full service liquor license. He 
also pointed out that they are wanting 
to do some improvements to the 
property and have started a Type 1B 
process with the city for the project. 
He stated that the OLCC license is 
what is before Council at this meeting 
and introduced Treva Gambs, owner 
of G3 Restaurant, LLC and new owner 
of the building at 325 Main St. She 
told Council how excited she is to be 
part of the Aumsville business com-
munity. She stated that she also owns 
the Gamberetti’s Restaurants in Sa-
lem and Albany. They have been in 
Salem for 11 years and Albany just 
over two years. Council members wel-
comed her to the community and 
thanked her for attending the meet-
ing. Council unanimously approved 
authorizing the city administrator to 
sign and approve the Liquor License 
application for G3 Restaurant at 325 
Main Street in Aumsville Oregon.  
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Council reviewed and unanimously 
approved Resolution No. 08-21 A 
RESOLUTION ESTABLISHING WA-
TER AND SEWER RATES FOR THE 
CITY OF AUMSVILLE. Councilor 
Ceja asked for Public Comment. 
There being none, she asked for a 
staff report. CA Harding stated this is 
our annual programmed 3% infla-
tionary increase. He explained that 
this was part of our Budget Commit-
tee discussion as part of our fiscal 
policy plan. This resolution is the fi-
nal step in the budget approval pro-
cess. 
 
Council reviewed and unanimously 
approved Resolution 09-21 A RESO-
LUTION ESTABLISHING UPDAT-
ED CITY SERVICE FEES AND PUB-
LIC RECORDS/INFORMATION RE-
QUEST POLICY. Councilor Ceja 
asked for Public Comment there be-
ing none, she asked for a staff report. 
CA Harding explained staff is recom-

mending two changes to the fee 
schedule. Staff proposed that all 
business licenses will now have a fee 
of $25 for the first year, with a $10 
renewal, and a one year expiration. 
Staff also proposed eliminating the 
interpreter fee from the court fees 
section.  
 
Council reviewed and unanimously 
approved the GSI Proposed Sub-
consultant Services for Westech En-
gineering to complete Task 4 and 5 
as described in the proposal not to 
exceed $30,550, from the water sys-
tem development fund 024-800.  
 
Council reviewed and unanimously 
approved the purchase of two Public 
Works vehicles as described from 
fund 020-810 in the amount of 
$74,583.53. CA Harding reported 
that both vehicles will be 4x4 which 
was identified as a need after the ice 
storm in February. He explained that 
it also fully equips the Public Works 

department with vehicles for each 
employee that works independently 
most of the time. 
 
City Administrator Report: CA Har-
ding informed Council that we will 
not be renting out the community 
center due to the kitchen remodel 
that is still in the works. Reserva-
tions for the Porter-Boone Park shel-
ter have also been on hold. With the 
recently updated COVID guidelines, 
staff will be revisiting opening reser-
vations again.  
 
Councilor Casarez inquired about the 
current US Census results and how it 
could affect the amount of grant dol-
lars that the city would qualify for to 
buy down the cost of the necessary 
updates to our wastewater treatment 
system and it was discussed.  
 
The meeting adjourned without prej-
udice at 7:41 PM  

You, as the homeowner or tenant, are responsible for 

clearing weeds and noxious vegetation all the way through 

the right-of-way—to the curb line or street. Ordinance 

686, Section 9 defines Noxious Vegetation as: 

• Weeds more than 10 inches high 

• Grass more than 10 inches high 

• Poison oak/ivy 

• Blackberry bushes, or any berry, that extends into the 

street or sidewalk, or across a property line 

• Scotch broom and other non-native, invasive vegeta-

tion 

An owner, or person in charge of the property, must cut 

down or destroy these weeds and vegetation to prevent 

them from becoming a fire hazard, or if a weed—going to 

seed. You must maintain your yard in a manner which is 

not unsightly, meaning you need to keep it clean and tidy. 

You also cannot allow any plants to impair the view of ei-

ther pedestrians or vehicles. This could cause an accident. 

This means no plantings higher than 36 inches tall at 

street or driveway intersections. And for trees in this area, 

the branches need to  be trimmed to above 8 feet.  

If you have any questions about this, give Steve Oslie a 

call at Public Works, 503-749-1185.   

WEEDS AND INVASIVE VEGETATION  
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REMINDER:  UTILITY RATE CHANGES 

Annual cost of service adjustments to water and sewer 
rates take effect as of June 1st, 2021. Base rates for wa-
ter and sewer, as well as the consumption for water 
usage over 7,000 gallons, will each increase 3%.  Public 
Safety Fee (PSF) remains unchanged at this time. 
These changes will be reflected on the bill you receive 
on July 1st. 

 
New Residential Rates as of June 1st: 
Base Utility Bill w/PSF   $ 107.94 
Senior Base Bill w/PSF  $  86.49 
Consumption Rate:  $   4.20/1,000 gal 

ART PROGRAM VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Are you a local artist or professional art admirer? Are 
you interested in volunteering your time and expertise 
to our community to develop an arts program within 
the city?   

If you are interested in being a part of forming this new 
program, please send me your contact information 
along with an email about your experience and 
knowledge within the art community. 
rharding@aumsville.us 

Paid Advertisement  

mailto:rharding@aumsville.us
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We are back on schedule for National Night Out this sum-
mer on August 3rd, from 6pm to 9pm (as long as nothing 
changes too drastically with Covid-19). We have a few lo-
cations set but we are looking for more. Would you like to 
host? The host provides a location for the nearby neigh-
bors to meet up to get to know each other over a BBQ 
meal.  Bring your own drinks and side dishes to add if you 
choose, but the Aumsville Police will be supplying ham-
burgers, hotdogs, and all the fixings at each location.  We 
will be making a presence to answer questions,  offer sug-
gestions, and to allow you to get to know your Police De-
partment personnel.  If you are interested in hosting, or 
just want to learn more, contact Sgt. Damian Flowers at 
dflowers@aumsville.us or 503-749-2188.  
 
 

 

 
Our already scheduled locations are:  

• Wildwood Park 

• Highberger Park 

• Aumsville Fire Hall 

• Windemere/Mill Creek Playground 
 
We look forward to seeing you on August 3rd!  

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT  

Tiny Business Village is under construction.  We’ve poured the concrete and Public Works will be out there framing 

and putting a roof up in the coming weeks.  You can check out the action (from a safe distance) at Porter-Boone Park 

by the tennis courts.   

We’re looking for your help picking a good 

name for this space. The Tiny Business Village 

is a group of micro-retail spaces that will allow 

vendors to rent a space for Saturday Markets. 

This helps the vendors because they don’t 

have to set up and take down each month. 

These spaces will also be used for city spon-

sored events. We hope to be able to do corn 

sales out of this building come August.  

 

Name ideas should be short,  creative,  and 

appropriate. We’ll short list the names and 

present them to council to pick. Submit your 

name ideas to Ron Harding,  

rharding@aumsville.us.  

TINY BUSINESS VILLAGE UNDERWAY  

mailto:dflowers@aumsville.us
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Every Saturday  
in Porter-Boone Park 

July 3rd through September 11th 

We still have space for more vendors!  

Find more information and download the vendor application at 

www.aumsville.us/events/page/aumsville-saturday-market 

Or contact Colleen Rogers at crogers@aumsville.us 

Call City Hall 503-749-2030 
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July 2021 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 
Saturday Market 

4 
Independence Day! 

5 
City Hall Closed 

6 7 8 9 10 
Saturday Market 

 

Movies in the Park 

Dusk  

11 12 
Council Meeting  

7:00 PM 

13 14 15 16 
Garage Sale entry 

deadline 

17 
Saturday Market 

Movies in the Park 

Dusk  

 

Clothing Closet 

Bethel Baptist 

10AM-Noon 

18 19 20 21 22 23 
Tag Day 

24 
Saturday Market 

 

Movies in the Park 

Dusk  

25 26 
Shut Off Day 

 

Council Meeting  

7:00 PM 

27 28 29 30 31 
Saturday Market 

 

Movies in the Park 

Dusk  
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